Approved             
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
September 16, 2015 
Town Offices

The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session on Wednesday, September 16, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. Town Administrator, Charles Smith was also present.              












1. Pledge of Allegiance - Those in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 




2. Public Comment 
- None at this time.

     






    


3. Business  
3.1
Tyler Swain - Eagle Scout; presentation on Town Pound restoration project - Eagle Scout Swain informed the Board that he completed his project at the Town Pound a few weeks ago.Swain said he made enough through fundraising to pay for the project’s costs. Eagle Scout Swain also provided a binder of “before & after” pictures to the board to illustrate his work. Chair Nickerson stated it is not only beautiful but the Town thanks you for what you did. Eagle Scout Swain noted one of the stone walls was leaning and they tried to push it up, its a little better but they didn’t want to damage it or knock it completely over. Eagle Scout Swain asked the Board to sign the approval paperwork for the fundraising that was conducted. Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize the Chair to sign the fundraising paperwork. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.                     
3.2 DPW update - DPW Director Bordeau & On-Site Transfer Station Manager, Mike Adams were both present to review the Transfer Station’s risk assessment recommendations from the Town’s insurance company Primex. Manager Adams informed the Board he has been reviewing the current solid waste ordinance which is from before the Town went to single stream recycling and he will be incorporating changes by the end of October. Selectman Ober noted the changes will need to be reviewed by Attorney Boldt. Manager Adams replied yes and the changes will be in line with the NH DES solid waste rules. TA Smith noted a Public Hearing will also need to be scheduled. Chair Nickerson stated he feels all of the mechanical/electronic things should be moved out of the swap shop because someone could get hurt and they shouldn’t be allowed to pick from any of the pile anymore either. Manager Adams replied he will call the police if he catches residents picking now. Selectman Ober explained that the swap shop has grown and she would like to see it go back to what fits in the building, no more large items. Selectman Ober stated she would also like to see a concrete pad for the metal items because she doesn’t like the idea of people throwing items in the container and potentially getting caught then falling in it. Selectman Ober noted there should be sign for children to be accompanied by an adult. Chair Nickerson stated he feels the whole thing should be removed of because it is not worth the risk. Director Bordeau replied it is unfortunate but he feels the Town needs the income but the liability is now on our shoulders. Chair Nickerson made a motion to suspend metal picking and the swap shop in its entirety effective 9/17/15. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Manager Adams offered to get pricing for additional signage and Director Bordeau will get pricing for railings & ply-board. There was a brief discussion regarding filling the vacancy of the 3rd Attendant. Director Bordeau stated he did not see a need now but would discuss it with the staff. Selectman Ober suggested the Transfer Station’s volunteers be notified of the changes as well. Director Bordeau provided two bids for crack sealing and recommended Nicom at a per day price. Chair Nickerson stated that he doesn’t like the per day pricing and would like to see the bid done by lineal feet. Director Bordeau replied he would get a revised bid. Chair Nickerson made a motion to approve the bid from Nicom ($8,200 dollars) with the lineal foot calculation. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Director Bordeau informed the BOS that Burleigh Hill Road would be paved this Friday but R.D. Edmunds would like to use their “virgin” asphalt mix. Selectman Ober asked if the Town would be getting a deal and if their product was guaranteed? Selectman Ober made a motion that if Edmunds comes back with an offer and a guarantee in writing then the DPW Director is authorized to move forward. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Later in the meeting Director Bordeau reported a $6,000 dollar savings. A brief discussion was held regarding how the Intent to Cut forms are processed and the issuance of Temporary Driveway Permits. Director Bordeau noted his crew is back to a five day work week and there are trees being removed on Wadleigh Road.     
3.3 Historic District Commission Grant Application - Tabled until next week. 
3.4 Conservation Commission & Town Pound - donations under RSA 31:95-b - Chair Nickerson made a motion to accept a $5,000 dollar donation to the Conservation Commission’s Forest Maintenance Fund from Walter & Gail Willett. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Ober made a motion to accept the in-kind donation from Tyler Swain for the refurbishment of the Town Pound. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
3.5 Town Planner request for Memo to Land Use Boards - TA Smith explained that Town Planner Ward requested a memorandum be sent to all of the Land Use Boards regarding his reduction in hours. TA Smith informed the BOS that if the Town Planner’s hours continue to average these hours the line will be over by $12K at the end of the year. Selectman Van Tassel replied he feels the Board made the right decision but maybe they should have had a discussion with the Planning & Zoning Chairs. Selectman Ober noted Chair Nickerson has always said, sure Bob can help, as long as it is within his hours but none of the other Boards/Committees have budgeted for extra hours. TA Smith provided the Board with the memo for review and noted the Town Planner would probably be in next week to speak with the BOS. TA Smith stated if the Town Planer’s average at 20 hours per week, the position will just make the line item budgeted. Chair Nickerson stated he feels there is a lot of duplication and Bob doesn’t need to be at the Historic District Committee’s meetings, so there are things that need to be looked into. The BOS signed the memo.   
3.6 F.D. Request to send surplus vehicle to auction - Chair Nickerson made a motion for the Fire Chief to proceed with sending the department’s vehicle to the White Farm for auction. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
3.7 Thornton Associates work study example - TA Smith reported he would look to see if he can find the funding within the budget to have this completed.   


4. Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.



5. Review & Approve Minutes  







  5.1 9/9/15 -  Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of September 9, 2015. Chair Nickerson motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of September 9, 2015 with corrections. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


6. Other Business  









  6.1 Letter from Executive Councilor Kenney - The BOS reviewed and took under advisement. 
6.2 WRBP Advisory Board Representative & update on meeting - TA Smith reported that he attended the advisory meeting today with other TA’s and he mentioned to them that the Town sent out letters looking for representation, it was recommended to him the Town might want a representative who can be a direct liaison to the BOS. Letters will be sent to the residents that responded. Chair Nickerson made a motion to have the TA continue being the Town’s representative. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    
6.3 Lower Bay Road Project - The Board will now wait for an agreement letter from the State. 
6.4 Guy Giunta - Thank you e-mail for DPW & card – The BOS reviewed.
6.5 Senator, Jeannie Forrester’s Annual update - Scheduled for 12/9/15.
6.6 Tax Increment Finance (TIF) District - TA Smith explained what a “TIF” District was and how it works.  
6.7 Affordable Health Care Act – Selectman Ober stated the calculation is based on 30 hours, where the Town is at 32 hours with the part-time hours counted also and the reimbursement the Town gives towards the employee’s $5K deductible, could put the Town in the “cadillac” plan status. The Town may want to consider cost sharing someone with more knowledge of the affordable health care act’s reporting & requirements. 




7. Selectmen’s Reports 
7.1 Economic Development Advisory Committee - Selectman Ober provided an update.
7.2 Employee Appreciation Day - Is scheduled to be held on Friday, October 16, 2015 at 12 p.m. Notices will be sent in employees paychecks, in order to get a count for attendance.










8. ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:08 p.m. Selectmen Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   




9. NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 23, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices.       













Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Administrative Specialist
